Amy Anonymous

I support including the Advanced Clean Cars II and low-NOx Omnibus rules in Chapter 173-423
WAC. ACC II will accelerate a quick, smooth, and efficient transition to clean electric cars in
Washington. By committing the state to a gasoline-free future, ACC II will help make affordable
and economical EVs more available to all. It will save drivers billions of dollars on fuel and
maintenance and it will reduce the air, water, and climate pollution that disproportionately impacts
communities of color and low-income communities. The low-NOx Omnibus rule ensures that new
diesel trucks will run as cleanly as possible at every point in their duty cycle, and that their lower
emissions will be maintained over the truck's useful life by requiring longer warranties, which will
protect the trucks' owners from expensive repairs. It will help clean the air in communities close to
ports, railyards, and distribution centers that are now heavily impacted by pollution from
heavy-duty truck traffic. Washington's citizens deserve to realize the benefits of both rules.



